
 
 

 

 

  

November 29, 2021 

Greetings dear co-laborers and partners in Christ, 

We have much to be thankful for as we draw close to the end of the 

year. O 

ur deputation journey is drawing to a close soon, and we are excited 

about what God has done and what He is continuing to do. 

In our last letter in November, Jenny and I had both been diagnosed 

with Covid. As many of you know, Jen spent a week in the hospital in 

Greeley, Colorado and we were able to get her safely home on Saturday 

November 20th. Jenny has recovered well and has been completely off the 

oxygen as of Tuesday November 23. We are thankful for all of you who 

reached out to us on Facebook, email, text and phone calls and for the 

monetary gifts as well. But most importantly we are thankful for your 

prayers. God is good! 

We closed out November with 6 new partnering churches which 

brings our support total 98%! God has faithfully raised our support, and we 

trust Him to get us to the field of New Zealand soon. 

Our Startup Needs list has reached 61%. Managed Isolation Quarantine is still a major issue in New Zealand, especially 

with the newest release of the Omicron Variant. 

“Now unto him that is able to do exceeding abundantly above all that we ask or think, according to the power that worketh in us, 

Unto him be glory in the church by Christ Jesus throughout all ages, world without end. Amen. (Eph 3:20-21) 

 

Please pray regarding a Critical Purpose Application that Missionary Michael Grove, will fill out on our behalf. They 

need us to arrive soon because there is a great work that needs to be done! After the application is submitted, if approved, we would 

receive an invitation to apply for our visas. If our visas are approved, we could be in New Zealand in February.  

December will be busy as we have meetings scheduled through the 19th in Alabama, Georgia, Ohio, N. Carolina and Florida. 

Lord willing we will be at 100% by the end of the year. Several meetings are scheduled in February and March, and we will keep 

those meetings in the event our Critical Purpose Application is denied. 

In closing, thank you again for your faithful prayers and financial support of our deputation ministry. May God richly bless 

you for your faithfulness to Him. Praying for you all. 

In Christ, 

Brett & Jenny Hoffman 

Jeremiah 17:7 

850-910-2952 

hoffmanstonewzealand.com 

Prayer Requests 
Victory Baptist Church – Ashburton, New 

Zealand 

For open borders in New Zealand 

Safety and continued health as we travel 

Brett’s Dad– recovering from hip surgery 

Pastor Larry Williams – liver cancer 

Praises 

98% promised support 

6 new supporting churches in November 

For continued safety and health as we travel 

 

 

SETUP FUNDS LIST 

Plane Tickets        $  3,000.00 

Quarantine $  3,000.00 

Household Furnishings $  7,000.00 

Vehicle $  7,200.00 

Shipping Crate $  3,500.00 

Upfront Rent/Deposit $  1,200.00 

TOTAL NEEDED $24,900.00 

TOTAL RECEIVED $15,180.00 

 


